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2005 OFFICERS 



 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Second Saturday of  Each Month  7:00 P.M. 
Lakewood Elks 
6313 75th St W                   
Lakewood, WA 

(Come early for pre-meeting eats and drinks) 
      Members, prospective members & guests welcome!!       
               
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING            
Held on Thursday before the General Membership Meeting 

6:00pm  
 Meadow Park Golf Course Club House  

7108 Lakewood Dr W 
I-5 South exit So 74th St W. turn right on 74th, take slight 

right on to 74th St W. right on Lakewood Dr. W 

UNDERGLASS is a publication sent out 10 times per year 
for the CGCC Members!  

Articles and input are WELCOME! 
 Please submit to: 

   Billy & Nina Chambers 
11628 - 172nd  St. E. 
Puyallup WA. 98374 

or email to:  kidbillyus@yahoo.com 
For questions or comments please  call 

(253) 848-9390   
   Please submit any articles for the Aug.  Issue by  July 20 

For all ads in the Underglass contact Billy Chambers @ 253-848-9390 
For all ads on the Web sight contact David Bailey @ 425-413-0132 
  or thru the website @ www.classicalglasscorvetteclub.com 



Aloha to One and All, 
 Another great turnout for our June meeting!  We had 76 members 
and 10 guests in attendance this month. A little less than last 
month’s meeting but, none the less, another great turn out.  Our 
guests were Darryl and Kellie De Vera of Puyallup, Dennis and 
Elaine Walch of Puyallup, Ron Berger of Milton, Anthony and 
Monique Jordon of Tacoma, Joe and Marianne Johnson of Lake-
wood, Rick Ford of Tacoma and a returning member Larry Knutson 
of Des Moines.  Having met all membership requirements, Darryl 
and Kellie were welcomed in as new club members.  A BIG CLAS-
SICAL GLASS WELCOME to you all. 
 The club door prize was a certificate for a pullover windbreaker 
from the club’s store.  Unfortunately, there was no June winner.  
That means it may belong to you after the July meeting.  Come and 
find out! 
 Now that the season has started, it’s great to see so many CGCC 
members taking part in road trips, car shows and other events.  
From personal experience, I know a GREAT TIME was had by all 
who traveled to the Montana Big Sky event in Bozeman.  We are 
already looking forward to next year’s journey to Helena.  I encour-
age all members to check out the event calendar and come out and 
join the fun. 
 Please don’t forget the club’s picnic on the 3rd of July at the Point 
Defiance Park’s Gig Harbor View Picnic area.  It is on Sunday 
starting around noon to whenever.  See you all there!  And remem-
ber, this picnic is one of the ways that CGCC gives back to its 
members.  You don’t have to bring a thing 
(except maybe your corvette chairs)!  Just 
come a share an afternoon in the park. 
 That’s all for now! See you all at the next 
meeting. 
 
 The Prez 



CLASSICAL GLASS CORVETTE CLUB 
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

                                            SATURDAY, JUNE 11, 2005 
 

 President Tony Hyatt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Lakewood Elks.  
Tony asked for a moment of silence for Joe Agnew (the Candy Man) who passed away 
last week.  A moment of silence was observed. 
Vice President Marty Morin appointed Michael Thames as sergeant of arms. 
The May minutes were approved as printed in the June Underglass. 
Jeanine Korn read the Treasurer’s report. 
President Tony announced that it was time to think about nominations for next year’s 
officers.  He asked for volunteers for the Nominating Committee.  Those who volun-
teered were Marilyn Underhill, Barb Waller, Lou Caldwell, Julie Booth and Lona Hyatt. 
Under new business, Rayetta Montgomery read the proposal to change the bylaws con-
cerning the voting in of new members.  The proposal was printed in the newsletter and 
read at the May meeting.  The proposal would require new members to still meet the 
requirements of membership and eliminate the voting by the general membership.  The 
proposal was voted on and passed.  President Tony will make the change to the bylaws. 
John Johnson updated the membership on the 5-Star event August 6 and 7.   Jan John-
son reported on the 5-Star raffle and the 5-Star Banquet Raffle.  There is a sign-up sheet 
for those who want to donate raffle baskets for the banquet and for selling raffle tickets 
at the car-show.  Donations for the car show raffle are welcome and can be given to 
Antje or Jan.   The raffle box will be passed around for donations for gift certificates for 
the 5-Star banquet raffle.   Chuck Hulka reported that there will be a judges meeting at 
the CGCC picnic on July 3 and there will also be an informal questions and answer time 
for new members to ask about preparing your car for the car show.  Linda Morin re-
ported on the banquet to be held at the Puyallup Elks.  There will be an open bar at 6:00 
p.m. and dinner will be at 7:00. 
Bob DePirro reported on the past events.  The car show in Anacortes was attended by 
17 cars. 
Marilyn Underhill gave a report on the event.  Chuck Hulka reported on the event in 
Bozeman.  There were 21 cars that attended from CGCC and 5 cars from BC joined the 
traveling group.  CGCC won the participation award.  There were Corvettes from 26 
states.  There were three trophies won by CGCC:  Al Tone, Tony and Lona Hyatt and 
Chuck Hulka.  Lona Hyatt won 3rd place in the autocross.  There was also a Poker run 
and rally.   The good news was that no one received a ticket!!!  Marty Morin wanted to 
thank those that organized the traveling and food stops – everything went well!  Don 
Korn has made a CD of the event and anyone can purchase it for $5. 
Bob DiPirro continued with the upcoming events.  He reminded everyone that the 
events are on the website and in the newsletter.  Jacket Night will be June 12 at the Ta-
coma Rainiers game at 1:30.  Len Tucker is heading up the group to Mt. Hood on June 
24-25.  They will meet at the McDonalds at 512 and I-5 at 8:30 .am.  There are at least 3 
different groups leaving for Penticton the weekend of June 24-25.  There are two groups 
leaving Thursday and one group leaving Friday.  The annual picnic will be at Pt. Defi-
ance on July 3.  Tony and Lona will be cooking for the club but please bring a dessert to 
share.  The directions are on the website and please sign-up.  The Hydro races on Black 
Lake are on July 10 at the Rollins at 12:00. We will meet at the 512 McDonald’s at 
10:00 a.m.  Jacket night will be July 14 at the drive-in in Buckley.  July 16 - 17 is the 
Rain forest Tour.  Check the website for the hotels if you are planning to stay overnight.  
Some cars will continue on home from Pt. Angeles.  The Spokane Car Show is July 29 



and 30 as well as the Whistler event.  Check the website for more details.  All perspec-
tive and current members are encouraged to join in at any event! 
The Beach Baron Club from Oceanside (Longbeach) has invited CGCC to their annual 
car show on September 10. 
Kathy introduced Darryl and Kellie DeVera as new CGCC members.  Darryl is our 
Friendly Chevrolet representative but Kellie was unable to attend the meeting.  Kathy 
introduced the following guests:  Dennis and Elaine Walsh; Anthony and Monique Jor-
dan; Ron Berger; Larry Knutson; Rick Ford (who is a former CGCC member).  George 
Schwartz introduced guests Joe and Marianne Johnson.  Kathy showed everyone the 
clips that are available for the CGCC name pins to clip to your clothes.  Griotts Garage 
has donated 3 gift certificates for 5-Star Car show winners – a $100, a $75 and a $50 
gift certificate.   They also donated car products for the day raffle. 
The meeting was recessed at 8:20 and resumed at 8:50 p.m. 
Antje Crawford reported on Community Service.  Last month quite a few pieces of lug-
gage were donated to the Family Renewal Shelter.  This month is games and books and 
next month will be paper supplies.  The Piggy is in the back for those to donate who 
were not able to bring donations. 
Billy Chambers, news editor, thanked Ken Flint for donating ink for the printer.  He 
thanked everyone for the articles and pictures.  Now that the newsletter is on the web-
site, he printed only 115 copies this past month.  Please send him an email if you do not 
want to receive a hard copy of the newsletter.  He still needs “younger” day pictures of 
our members for the end of the year newsletter.  He will give the picture back after it is 
scanned.  He also encouraged everyone to use the sponsors that are advertised in the 
Underglass. 
Julie Booth gave a run down on the upcoming parades.  On July 4, Steilacoom is seek-
ing red, white or blue Corvettes for their parade at 1:00.  Auburn put out a call for Cor-
vettes to carry dignitaries at their 4th of July parade at 12:00.  The Veteran’s Day Parade 
is November 5.  The Elks Car show is September 17 with a potluck. 
Pat and Bob are in charge of the raffle tonight in Elvira’s absence!  Bob states that there 
are “manly” gifts tonight for Father’s Day! 
Al Tone stated that there are orders that are in and that he still has lots of clocks.  He is 
trying to purchase a special gas cap.  More details at a later meeting. 
Don Korn stated that the Club photo album is in the back, which includes pictures from 
Bozeman. 
John Underhill said that a new roster will be coming out on Monday afternoon and will 
be available on the website. 
Marilyn Underhill reported on the Sunshine Committee.  A card was sent to Mike Pow-
ers and Roy Booth.  Flowers were sent to Joe Agnew for his surgery and a sympathy 
card was also sent.   A thank you card was received from Joe Agnew before his death.  
A thank you card was also received from Jan Campbell. 
Ron Waller introduced George Schwartz to speak about a future Autocross.  George is 
looking into a single date at the Shelton Airport for an autocross in September or the 1st 
weekend in October. 
The Club raffle is for a CGCC windbreaker.  Julie Tauscher’s name was drawn but she 
was not present.  The windbreaker will still be available next month! 
There was no old business.      
There was no further new business. 



Hope to see you all back real soon. 
         Come Have FUN with us.  

Darryl DeVera stated that Friendly Chevrolet has a lot of Corvettes.  
GM has cut prices on all other Chevrolets to at or below invoice.  Jim 
and Sharon Duschel and George Schwartz will be receiving checks 
for referring buyers to Darryl. 
John Johnson announced that there is strawberry shortcake available at the bar after the 
meeting.  Next month will be a Mexican buffet. 
The raffle was conducted by Bob and Pat. 
The meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,    
Jan Johnson, Secretary 

Darryl DeVera 
And his Wife  Kellie 

Dennis & Elaine Walch 
Ron Berger 
Larry Knutson 
Anthony & Monique Jordon 
Joe & Marianne Johnson 
Rick Ford 





15% off all menu for all card holding members 
of 

Classical Glass Corvette Club 



Roy Booth  3rd 
Mary Agnew  4th 

Marilyn Underhill  4th 
Sonja Zaninovich  4th  
Bob DePirro  8th 
Ken Montgomery  10th 
Barb Christman   13th 
Thomas McAnn 
Chuck Rakoski  15th  
Ken Jesperson  19th 
Lani Vaughn  19th 
Billy Chambers  23rd 
Linn Day 23rd 
Gary Oakes  24th 
Fred Pomperink  24th 
Carole Cole  29th 
Judy Hassen  31st 



A Book burrows into your life in a very profound 
way because the experience of reading is NOT pas-
sive. Erica Jong O magazine, 2003. One of the 
great things about reading a good book is to be 
able to share it with someone who feels the same 
way you do.  Does this sound familiar? Perhaps 
you should join the CGCC Book Club.  We meet at 
Borders Book and Music in Tacoma off 38th, across 
the street from the Tacoma Mall. Our next meeting 
will be on Sunday, July 17th at 4:00 PM.  We will 
be discussing the book "THE JANE AUSTEN BOOK 
CLUB" by Karen Joy Fowler. Or we will discuss any 
book you would like to talk about.  If you have 
any questions or comments about the book club 
please call Willow Flint at 253-862-9374. 

Looks like Mitch Smith had a good time at the Shoreline Show and Shine.                
                                                  Great Job   



The Candy Man 

Joe was a loving family man, devoted to his wife, Mary. He had great joy in his 
daughter, April Agnew-Berumen and delighted in his two grandchildren, Ariana 
and Jace Berumen - Agnew. He is also survived by his brother, Eugene Agnew 
(Holly) his niece, Sharon T. Agnew of Cosby, Tennessee, nephews Gene Roy 

Agnew and Westly Kane Agnew. 
 After graduating from Monroe High School in St. Paul, MN, Joe was a MP in the 

US Army serving in Germany. In his varied work career, he worked for the  
Milwaukee Railroad, the Alaska Railroad, Paccar and the US Postal Service. 

 Joe was an avid fisherman, an active member of the Classical Glass Corvette Club 
and a devoted member of Life Center First Assembly of God Church in Tacoma, 

W A One of his favorite things to do was to sing in their annual  
"Singing Christmas Tree" program. 

 Joe never met a stranger and his heart was open to anyone in need. As a long time 
friend of Bill W, he lived by the principle that "his life depended upon the constant 

thought of others and how he might help to meet their needs." 
 

 Joe Agnew...husband, father, grandpa, brother uncle, friend, sponsor, humorist, 
was well loved and will be sorely missed. 





Tim and Carolyn Brown , live in Graham  Wa.   
They have been married for 23 years.   

Carolyn’s sister worked with Tim’s mom. 
They set them up at the bar were they worked ,  

her sister thought he was Nice.  
Tim is a Corrections officer, Carolyn is a territory  
manager for a silk flower company and they own a  

catering business. 
They love spending time with each other.  

They own a NEW  Black 2005 
They have had it for only 6 months. They found 
our Club by the internet.  The Browns have been 

with our group for the whole 6 months. 
People, are what they enjoy the most about our 

club. 
They would like the club to know that they cater  

and enjoy being with people. 



Look whos got a  
NEW yellow Vette! 
 
Tom brought it down  
to Mt. Hood to show  
it off.  
One more yellow for 
the club. 
 

The BIG smile goes 
along with the  

BEST ENGINE 
award 

This one  THE BEST USE OF A BRA is now 
her CB handle.    THE BRA ! 

Seven cars made 
the trip to  
Mt. Hood  

for  
a Hot but, cloudy 

day. 
Sun burns for 

all ! 



The Family line up, looks like gangs all here. 

Looks like Red was the color of choice  

Now that’s a Horn  

Yes, even time for a shopping trip 

Could this be the last trip for the 
                  Red Devil  



                           I"LL HAVE THE VEAL AND THE CAR WILL HAVE......... 
 

 The grin is automatic when I open the garage door to the Corvette, its curves muted 
by the cover. The cover off, it sits in the shadows of the garage, quietly waiting. Waiting 
for me, and I can't resist caressing it, running my fingertips over the subtle upswept curves 
of the rear quarter panel. Circling the taillights, and following the beltline to the front. 
Tender polishing has enhanced the sensation; feels so smooth, almost soft. 

The car welcomes me with a polite little horn when I reach for the door handle. Easing 
into the cool leather glove of the seat, the car holds me; it is allowing me to drive. A flick 
of the key and we have ignition! I listen for any foreign noises, but it just ticks over at a 
slight cam idle. I can see it waiting with a Madonna smile. 

I back out of the garage and scan the engine gauges. Oil pressure is acceptable; every-
thing else is cold, still waking up; especially the tires when I turn onto the street. The ride 
is hard, but softens after a few miles as the Goodyear's heat up. I am attached to the road, 
not isolated by layers of insulation, and Lazy Boy suspension. I become the car and the car 
becomes me. 

The morning sun at the Cascade horizon, sends out beams of its rising. The sky is 
clear and I'm out for a drive in a roadster, even though the majority of the miles are 4 lane 
freeway. Top down! I reach up and touch the air rising up over the windshield; a little 
cool. But I'm warm and snug sitting IN a car between the frame rails, watching the road 
come to me. The car wants to run, I want to run. I want to feel the world, the road. the air, 
the sun and hear the drumbeat of exhaust. The car is faster and almost quicker than any 
motorcycle I have ever owned, enhancing the same sensations of being totally alive, 
aware, not to mention warmer and less prone to become a statistic. 

At the on-ramp, the car says, "Now!" A steady pressure on the gas pedal, staying just 
out of range of the computerized traction control and the car still responds with a headlong 
rush. Each shift of the transmission sends me to another level. Wind noise increases, and I 
am pressed back against the seat. Only halfway down the ramp I am exceeding the speed 
limit by 40 miles an hour and I have to break to enter the freeway. I can't suppress the 
urge to laugh and I want to hug the car. I would treat it to dinner and give it roses if I 
could. but my wife wouldn't understand. (Maybe she would, she drove a 68 Camaro be-
fore we were married). 

In an everyday-mobile, a normal "point A to point B" machine; 4 doors and coffee 
holders; radio tuned to the traffic channel, I tend to go with traffic, to blend in, exceeding 
the speed limit by 5 or 10 miles an hour, like everyone else. But a feeling of well-being 
has been created and there is no need to accessorize. Blending in is not possible in a red 
Corvette roadster and I have the power to slow my world down. In the slow-lane, I can 
watch the rest of the world rushing by with the knowledge that 2 inches below my right 
foot lays another World. A World that's not attainable for those other cars. 

A small boy in his rear car seat in a Volvo station-wagon stares at the car with a smile 
on his face as long as 
   he can see us. A flat black Honda with an absurd rear spoiler, snarling exhaust, and a 
scowling front air dam, comes along side and wants to race. But I don't have to. I don't 
need to prove a thing; I'm driving a Corvette. 
   The car has created a public place that is a private space for me. I am the car, the car is 
me. 
          Sam Lovold. 



Yes it’s a Stretch C-5 

            Here are some Car shows you might want to see. 
Columbia River Corvettes    July 2ed.  Longview Wa. ( Bow-Tie Bash). 
CMCS Crista Show ‘n Shine  July 23rd. Seattle Wa. (Valve cover races) 
Corvettes Unlimited  Haggen at Sehome Village Show & Shine Aug 14. 
XXX Root Beer Burger Bash  August 28th  Issaquah Wa. All corvette. 
   If you have any questions about any of these contact Billy Chambers. 





   The Family Renewal Shelter  

July: Paper Supplies (paper towels, Kleenex, Toilet paper, napkins) 
August: School Supplies 

September: Laundry Supplies ,Liquid detergent, fabric softener/sheets 
October: Over the Counter Medications and First Aid Supplies 

November: Baking Goods (nonperishable items, cookie 
sheets/cutters, etc) 

December: No Meeting/No Donations 
We are also accepting CASH donations at all of our upcoming 

meetings. 
The donated money will be used to purchase any larger items 

needed by the Shelter. 
 
       
 
We would like to thank all of our members for 
your ongoing support. Let us make this a 
great  year for the Shelter  and bring your do   

                                          nations  to the meeting!  
Antje and Dave Crawford       
                  AntjeandDave@cs.com 

Dollars collected  
     $ 26.00 

Also a short note regarding the 5-Star Raffle. Donations for the Raffle may 
be brought to the meeting or dropped off at Antje and Dave’s house. 
We have plenty of storage. Our phone # 253-531-6897 cell 253-691-0714. 
We also want to make sure that everyone gets a chance at the monthly 
meeting to donate some money toward the Mid-America gift certificates. 
We would really like to be able to buy a couple of nice gifts certificates   
                                   We appreciate everyone's help !! 

A special THANK YOU to Doug Willrich for bringing two brand new back packs 
for the Family Renewal Shelter.  They were donated by REI, the company Doug 
works for. Thanks again for this donation, as well as all the other wonderful items 
for the children! 



   
Providing                 
  quality, 

professional   
  care in a 
home like  
setting to    

 the elderly. 

For Sale 

That’s right  The '99, Torch Red, Corvette Coupe formally known as 
The Red Devil is For Sale.  $30,000  Contact John at 253-752-5234 or 
email to jandm@wamail.net  



 
 
  
 
   
 JULY 
3rd   CGCC PICNIC   
10th   HYDRO RACES POT LUCK DON & LINDA ROLLINS 11AM 
13th       MARQUE CLUB PIR TRACK DAY 
14th   JACKET NIGHT   
16-17th  RAIN FOREST TOUR   
17th       CAPITOL LAKE PARADE 
17th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
7/29-8/1  WHISTLER   
30th   SPOKANE   
 
 AUGUST 
 6-7th   FIVE STAR  
12-13th  BLACK VETTE GATHERING-RENO 
12-15th  ROSE CITY CLASSIC   
17th   JACKET NIGHT   
21st   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
28th   FELKERS POOL PARTY  
 
SEPTEMBER 
2-3rd  RED VETTE GATHERING - RENO  NV 
14th  JACKET NIGHT 
17th     ELKS CAR SHOW   
18th  BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
18th  GOLF  1PM 
TBD  OREGON COVERED BRIDGE TOUR   
TBD  FRIENDLY CHEVROLET CRUISE-IN   
 
OCTOBER 
12th   JACKET NIGHT   
15-16th  LEAVENWORTH  
16th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS 4 PM 
21st   CLOVERLEAF REUNION -10/21 
 
NOVEMBER 
16th   JACKET NIGHT - MINIATURE GOLF   
20th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 



  
DECEMBER 
TBD   GIG HARBOR SHOPPING AND HOT TODDY 
RUN   
10th   CHRISTMAS BANQUET -  6 PM 
14th       CAVENDERS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  6:30 PM 

    For Sale  
Two Goodyear Eagle GS-C Tires from ‘79 Corvette 
with good (1/4”) tread. P275/40 ZR 17.  $25.00 for 

both.   
Mid-America Black Bra (Nose Mask) for 1991-1996 

Corvette. New in box. Never installed. $50.00  
(cost about $ 100.00+) 

Chuck Hulka  Phone 253-858-3118 

CGCC 5 STAR Corvette Show at Friendly Chevrolet  
In Puyallup on Saturday August 6th.  

If you would like to help with the Corvette Judging 
and have not yet signed up, contact Chuck Hulka 

        253-858-3118 



                               

           2 miles East of Sumner. 
  Members receive  20% off total bill  
          and 20% off all  wines to go  



 
Hay Check out 

the new dash kits 
If you would like 

to see one  
installed   

Check out Nina’s 
Car 

 

Call Dan 
For your 
Engine  

Conver-
sion!! 

QUALITY 
HOMES 

DESERVE 
THE  
BEST 



 
Don’t forget  
members get 
20% off there 
tab at the Gig 

Harbor location. 



  Donations for November are  
Baking Goods  
               

Following is a list of discounts currently available to 
our membership!! 

Be sure to patronize these club supporters!!! 
 

Friendly Chevrolet 
15% on all parts  

Special CGCC Auto Purchase Pricing  
 

Ivars in Lakewood, James Center and 
Tacoma Mall 

15% off any item on menu with CGCC membership card 
 

Harbor Rock Café 
20% off bill to Club Members (located in Gig Harbor) 

 
Winery Restaurant  

             20% off total bill and 20% off all Wines to go. 
 

Pacific Corvette 
15% on Parts & Labor 

 
Ecklers 

1% rebate to CGCC Members (use club code #0715) 
Club coordinator—Cozette Hammond 

 
  Call Steve For     

 info on  
Mortgage programs, 
Rates and Payments. 

He has loans for 
purchases, Refi”s  
and Equity lines. 
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